October 1, 2020
Via email (don.clemmer@traviscountytx.gov)

Mr. Don Clemmer

Director, Special Prosecutions Division
Travis County District Attorneys Office
Austin, Texas

Dear Mr. Clemmer:

It has come to our attention that attorney Brandon Cammack of Houston, ostensibly acting as a
“Special Prosecutor” for the Office of Attorney General, has recently requested and obtained the
issuance of a number of subpoenas from the Travis County Grand Jury. To be clear, Mr. Cammack
is not properly authorized to take any action on behalf of our office. Any representations he makes
to the contrary are false, and he should not be permitted by you to take any further actions on
behalf of our office.

Mr. Cammack has been notified that he is not properly authorized to act as a special prosecutor for
the Office of Attorney General and has been directed immediately to cease and desist from all
activities taken in that purported capacity. At your earliest convenience, please provide me, by
email addressed to me at mark.penley@oag.texas.gov, with copies of each of those subpoenas for
our review any further appropriate action.

Thank you for your assistance.

Respectfully,

s/ J. Mark Penley

J. Mark Penley
Deputy Attorney General for Criminal Justice
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